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I support the idea of Ministers having powers to prevent foreign acquisitions
where security matters are of concern. I trust that Ministers will want to
ensure that all the other transactions that do not pose those security issues
will go through smoothly, easily and quickly for obvious economic reasons.

There is a wider concern. As Ministers have rightly said, this is not the
debate to deal with all the other worries we might have about unsuitable
foreign investors, but there is concern out there in the public that we do
not want asset-strippers, we do not want large companies that come here in
order to gradually close down the UK capacity to take out a competitor, and
we do not want them to come in under cover of sustaining jobs in Britain only
to take away the intellectual property and then later to discover that they
are not so keen on the British business after all.

We do need those protections, but where Ministers are checking their defences
on competition grounds as well as on security grounds, they need to ask
themselves this fundamental question: why are so many of our assets sold to
foreigners? There is, of course, one very simple reason: throughout this
century, under all three types of Government we have had so far, we have run
a massive balance of trade deficit with the EU on trade account, so we need
to raise the foreign currency to pay the bills so we can afford to buy the
tomatoes, the vegetables and the German cars and all the other things that we
have been importing, not matched by an equal volume of exports to pay those
foreign currency bills.

We see that it is having a bigger impact now on our long-term balance of
payments situation. Before we ran this long series of huge deficits, we had
net assets abroad, which meant that there was a big positive line in our
balance of payments, which said that as a country we earned a lot more in
interest and dividends from our investments overseas than foreigners earned
on the investments they had in the UK. That has now been reversed, and every
year now we have a very big deficit on the interest and dividends, because
there are so many more foreign claims on us than we have claims on foreign
assets.

This is a matter of concern. Ministers need to work on a series of economic
revival policies that put much more emphasis on British people investing in
Britain, so that we recreate more of that wealth in our own national hands
and do not have the vulnerability, that need for foreign currency, which has
been brought about by the current twin deficits—the trade deficit and now the
deficit on investment income account.

I was very pleased to hear Ministers saying, rightly, that there are many
great investment opportunities in the United Kingdom, so we need to deal with
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this paradox: why is it that foreigners can see them and are piling in with
all their money to buy our best ideas, our best companies and our best
properties, and why are more British people and British companies not able to
do just that? The Government need to work with the British investors, British
companies and British entrepreneurs to make it an even better climate for
them to do the investing, as well as taking advantage of the foreign
investors coming in and giving employment opportunities.

We need that entrepreneurial Britain, which grasps this opportunity and
understands that we have a huge opportunity here to take out imports—to grow
more of our own food, and to produce more of our own cars and more of our own
products generally—so that we chip away at the very big balance of trade
deficit, and in turn then generate cash that can be reinvested in the United
Kingdom.

This Second Reading debate presents an opportunity to make the wider plea to
Ministers that, as we recover from covid and the damage, we remember that
£100 billion deficit that we were running in 2019 before covid-19 disrupted
world trade and say that that is unacceptable: that means too big an increase
in claims by foreigners on our country year after year. That is why we need
policies to get the investment in, chipping away at the £20 billion deficit
in food with the EU and at the fishing deficit and the car deficit, so that
we are generating those jobs on British capital, and starting to reverse that
net liability position that now disfigures our accounts.


